
 

 

Committee Report

T Transportation Committee 
For the Metropolitan Council meeting of July 13, 2011 

Item: 2011-179 
Consent 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date 

Prepared: 
June 28, 2011 

Subject: 2011-2014 TIP Amendment from MnDOT for a Pre-Implementation study for 
a Priced Managed Lane on I-94 between downtown Minneapolis and 
downtown St. Paul (TAB Action 2011-53) 

Proposed Action:  
That the Metropolitan Council concurs with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
adopt an amendment to the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to 
include SP#8816-1438; Pre-Implementation Study for a Priced Managed Lane on I-94. 

Summary of Committee Discussion / Questions:  
Carl Ohrn, MTS Planning Analyst, presented this item and answered a question from 
Brimeyer regarding the feasibility of the project.  The study will determine the feasibility of 
an I-94 managed lane. 
 
Motion by Schreiber, seconded by Duininck and passed. 
 

Hearing no objection, Chair Elkins stated that this item could proceed to the full Council as a 
Consent Item. 

  



 

 

Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2011-179 
 

Meeting date:  June 27, 2011 

Council meeting date: July 13, 2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: June 16, 2011 

Subject: 2011-2014 TIP Amendment from MnDOT for a Pre-
Implementation study for a Priced Managed Lane on I-94 
between downtown Minneapolis and downtown St. Paul 
(TAB Action 2011-53) 

District(s), Member(s):  District 7 – Cunningham, District 8 – Duininck, District 13 – 
Kramer, District 14 - Commers 

Policy/Legal Reference: TAB  Action 
Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director (651-602-1754) 

Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning ((651-602-
1058) 
Carl Ohrn, Planning Analyst (651-602-1719) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
adopt an amendment to the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to 
include SP#8816-1438: Pre-Implementation Study for a Priced Managed Lane on I-94. 

Background 
Federal Value Pricing funds were awarded to MnDOT in 2009 to study the I-94 corridor for its 
potential for a managed lane.  These funds did not become available soon enough to be used 
for the study MnDOT anticipated and in the interim the study was completed using state 
funds.  FHWA has informed MnDOT that the federal funds are still available if they can be 
programmed in 2012.  MnDOT will use the funds to build upon the original study and 
determine how the I-94/TH280 interchange can be designed to accommodate a left-hand 
managed lane and consideration of other I-94 managed lane design issues. 

Rationale 
In order to use Federal Transportation funds, they must be in the current TIP. 

Funding 
The TIP amendment adds $400,000 in Federal Value Pricing funds and $100,000 in matching 
state funds to the TIP. 

Known Support / Opposition 
No opposition was noted at either the TAC or TAB meetings. 

 

 

 












	0713_2011_179.pdf
	0627_2011_179 attchmt.pdf

